
Deputy Executive Director visits South Africa
Calls for birth registration for all children by 2007  
On his third visit to South Africa since 1996, Kul Gautam, UNICEF’s Deputy Executive Director is still impressed and inspired by the country’s determined efforts to reduce the suffering of children. Mr. Gautam took time out from scheduled appointments as a GAIN Board Member and the launch of the Africa Report, on Vitamin and Mineral Deficiencies to go on a field visit at the invitation of the Country Office, where he gave strong support and encouragement to four community-based projects in Cape Town and Durban dealing with violence against women and children and HIV and AIDS, prevention of mother to child transmission and the care and protection of orphans and vulnerable children.

For the South Africa Country Office, the results of this visit are already coming to fore.  On the evening of 10 October, Mr. Gautam challenged KwaZulu-Natal to take the lead role in promoting a nationwide inter-sectoral response to accelerate birth registration in the country by calling for: “Birth registration for all South African children by 2007”, a challenge readily accepted by Dr. Zweli Mkhize, KZN MEC for Health and Leader of Government Business in the provincial legislature. 
Child-on-Line Birth Registration launched
By the end of that week, KZN, the province that only last year introduced the first birth registration unit at a public hospital at the Prince Mshiyeni Memorial Hospital, took another giant step forward with the launch of Child-on-line the computerized birth registration process, facilitating one-stop issuance of birth certificates to the mothers of newborns at that hospital and two others in the province. 
“South Africa has shown me that concerted efforts to fight HIV and Aids, poverty and malnutrition will improve the lives of millions of children”, Mr. Gautam said.  This country has also shown leadership in its approaches to the prevention of mother to child transmission, one of its top HIV and AIDS priorities.  All South Africa’s actions are closely watched by other countries in the region,” he said.
On a tour of the Mahatma Ghandi Hospital in the township of Phoenix, hospital chief Dr. Chundreka Persad and her team of PMTCT medical and nutrition specialists helped Mr. Gautam learn about the high rates of maternal deaths and toured the hospital’s pediatric facilities. The hospital appealed to UNICEF for further assistance in training and recruiting staff to deal with the desperate HIV and AIDS situation afflicting the surrounding community. 
Later that day, the Deputy Executive Director visited TREE, Training and Resources in Early Education, where he was briefed on the project’s work to help mothers and community caregivers provide young and vulnerable children with access to holistic early childhood development services. 
“South Africa’s success is a success for all of Africa and for all the people of the world,” Mr. Gautam told the partners.  “UNICEF will continue to cooperate and learn from the South African experience in PMTCT, birth registration and other milestone initiatives and will take that experience to many other countries of the world,” he added. 
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